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The Canberra Model Railway Club Inc. Newsletter 
 

April 2018 

 
NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting of the CMRCI will be at the Kaleen Clubroom at 7.30 pm on Wednesday 
4th April 2018.  The focus of the meeting will be a wrap-up of the 2018 Expo. 
 
 

 

MAY BULLETIN 
 
Please be advised that your Editor will be away during all of April, consequently there will not 
be a newsletter for May 2018 ï unless someone would like to have a go (?!) 

 

 

THE 2018 CANBERRA MODEL TRAIN EXPO 
Due to the usual space problems, a report on the 2018 Expo has been prepared as a 
supplement to this issue of the newsletter.  It will arrive in your letterbox shortly. 
 
===================================================================== 

 
CHARLESTOWN 
One of the highlights of the 2018 Expo was the unveiling of Charlestown, the replacement 
for the Smithôs Crossing Childrenôs U-Drive.  The layout was named after our late life 
member, Mr Charles Schuster.  Exhibitors and traders who knew Charles well commented 
that it was an entirely appropriate gesture. 
 
The President of CMRCI made some introductory remarks, paying tribute to Charles for his 
service to the club and the hobby generally and the Club members who led the teams 
building the layout, particularly TerryS and Volker. The opening was performed by Mrs Janet 
Schuster and Ms Suzanne Orr MLA, Member for Yerrabi.  Ms Orr was a member of the ACT 
Government panel that awarded the grant that enabled the construction of Charlestown.   
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The funding to build the display was provided by a grant under the 2016-2017 Participation 
(Veterans and Seniors) Grant.   The grant amount was $3,157.25. 
 

 
Janet and her 
sons standing 
in front of the 
Charlestown 
layout before 
the unveiling. 
 
(Photo by GeorgeW) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
The President making his introductory remarks.  (Photo by George W) 
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Janet and Ms Orr cutting the ribbon to open Charlestown. 

 

 
 

                                          
Janet and 
Ms Orr 
inspecting 
the unveiled 
Charlestown 
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QUALITY SERVICE???? 

 
 
================================================================ 
 
SMITHS CROSSING ï THE LAST HURRAH 
Smithôs Crossing made it last appearance at Bunnings Belconnen on Saturday 10th March as 
part of the promotional program for the 2018 Expo.   While its primary role turned out to be a 
promotional tool for our annual expo, the layout also appeared at retirement homes, school 
and church fetes, at the National Archive (twice), the Queanbeyan show, Bunnings, various 
charity events and the Canberra Multicultural Festival among other events.  Smithôs Crossing 
helped us to improve the publicôs perception of the hobby.   

Almost all the crew that attended the last outing of Smithôs Crossing. 
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One of the crew missing from the above photo 
was JohnM.  He was on duty at his usual 
station at the main entrance to the store talking 
to people and encouraging them to visit the 
layout and the Expo.  
 
We have lost count of the number of flyers he 
has handed out over the past few months.   
 
Well done, John. 
 
 
 
 
 

The layout is being retired after 4 years of faithful service and is being replaced by 
Charlestown.  Apart from recurring electrical problems early in its career the layout 
performed well ï it was easy to assemble and dis-assemble as required, track cleaning was 
simple and the controls (after some experimentation) were robust.  After years of pounding 
by the small fry, however, the trackwork was deteriorating and the scenery was looking 
rather tired. 
 

 
The last operator of Smiths Crossing was young Charles, assisted by his Dad under 
Mumôs supervision. 
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It is understood that a decision has yet to be made on whether Smithôs Crossing will be sold 
or renovated.  A history of Smithôs Crossing and the guest operators will be published soon. 
 
====================================================================== 
 
LATE AGAIN 
Mr Smith gets into work late for the 5th time in five days and his boss says: "OK Smith, 
what's the excuse today? "Let's hear a good excuse for a change." 
 
"I'm very sorry boss," he says, "everything went wrong this morning, my wife decided to drive 
me to the station. She got ready in ten minutes but we got stuck in traffic. I didn't want to let 
you down so I got out of the car, knocked a policeman off his motor bike, stole his bike and 
raced through the streets to the station with siren screeching, the train was just pulling out of 
the platform so I ran after it and jumped on the back, I clung on at speeds of 100mph for 30 
minutes but it didn't stop in the station so I jumped off on the viaduct into the swollen river 
and swam through raging torrents, got out of the river and grabbed a passing fire engine, 
clung on for dear life and it dropped me off here - and here I am - look, my suit's still damp!"  
 
"You'll have to do better than that, Smith," said the boss, disappointed. "That's unbelievable, 
no woman can get ready in ten minutes!" 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
CMRCI OFFICE BEARERS 

 
President: Peter McEvoy 
Secretary:  John Webster 

Treasurer: Phil Young 
 

Committee Members:  
 

Volker Aeuckens, Danny Henskens, Anthony Hunt, Andrew Lund, 
Chris Neil, Terry Smith, George Watts, Dennis Wicklander, Graeme 

Wilson.  
 

Life Members: Lloyd Sawyer, Ward Gainey, John Wishart 
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April 2018 

3 April (Tues) Daylightersô meeting.  Baldwin Park available 
for running.  Continuing work on Club layouts 

 4 April (Weds) Club Meeting.  Topic ï Wrap up of the 2018 
Expo.  

10 April (Tues) Daylightersô meeting.  Baldwin Park available 
for running.  Continuing work on Club layouts 

17 April (Tues) Daylightersô meeting.  Baldwin Park available 
for running.  Continuing work on Club layouts. 

 18 April (Weds) Club Meeting ï  Baldwin Park available for 
running 

 24 April (Tues) Daylightersô meeting.  Baldwin Park available 
for running.  Continuing work on Club layouts 

 

 


